
 

 

 

 
 

June 15, 2021 
 
Melson Mangrobang, Fund Accountant Supervisor 
Office of the Controller 
City Hall, Room 316 
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place 
San Francisco, CA  94102 
 
Dear Mr. Mangrobang: 
  
Thank you for your review of the accept package for the $200,000.00 in kind grant from 
TS Studio for the Fillmore Turk Park renovation project. 
 
The in kind donation of design services includes concept, design, and construction 
documents.  
 
The Recreation and Park Department aims to break ground on construction during fall 
2021. This is our goal; however we will know more about the timeline soon. Therefore, 
we would like legislation introduced as soon as possible so that Rec Park has authority 
to accept the in kind grant.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
/s/ 
 
Abigail Maher 
Deputy Director, Partnerships Division 
 
 

 


